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Grupa Azoty ZAK resumes fertilizer production at full capacity

On October 21st 2022, the Management Board of Grupa Azoty ZAK S.A. of Kędzierzyn-Koźle decided to scale
up the operation of the Fertilizer Production Unit to full available capacity.

In response to a change in market conditions, the Company has launched the procedure to start up its Fertilizer
Unit at full production capacity. Production will be ramped up after the planned maintenance shutdown is
completed, with the start-up due to begin on October 21st 2022. Production volumes will depend on natural gas
prices.


